
Term 2, 2024 
Cudgee Primary School  
Community Newsletter 
 

Welcome to the 19th edition! This term marks the return of our Community Newsletter. It is one 
way we can share what has been happening at Cudgee Primary School with the local community. 
It has been a few years since this newsletter has been circulated and is delivered to all of Cudgee 
and surrounds via Australia Post.  
The newsletter can also be found on our school website: www.cudgeeps.vic.edu.au 
 

So far in 2024 
The year started smoothly for our returning 
students, and we were excited to welcome 5 new 
foundation students to the F-2 classroom.  
Staffing at the school this year includes: 
Mrs Bird – Grade Three to Six Teacher 
Mr McLachlan – Foundation to Two teacher 
Mrs Moir – Music/Art Specialist 
Mr McCluggage – Tutor Learning/Physical 
Education Teacher 
Mrs Howlett – Library Teacher 
Alan Pfeiffer – Business Manager 
Fiona Selway – Principal 
 
Term One Highlights 
• Swimming lessons at Aquazone 
• Hockey Clinic 
• Geelong Cats visit 
• Student Leaders Congress 
• Awarded a Blue Award for our work with School 

Wide Positive Behaviours  
• School Athletics with Nullawarre and District 

Primary School 
• Easter Egg Hunt 
• Regional qualifiers - Swimming 
 
Term Two Highlights 
• Cross Country at the Timboon Rail Trail 
• Participation in the Blended Arts Program with 

Drama Victoria 
• Drama workshop with Port Fairy Consolidated 

Primary School 
• Music La Viva Performance at Warrnambool West 

Primary School 
• District qualifiers – Cross Country and Athletics 
• Planting 900 native trees 
• Personal Development Sessions 

 
 
 
 

Upcoming Dates 
July 15 – Start of Term Two 

August 8 – Soup Night 
 



Student Leaders Update 
This year, 7 students have been chosen to fill 
the roles of School Captain, Vice-Captain and 
the Junior School Council (JSC) team.  
The JSC has raised $350 so far for activities in 
the future. We have planned lots of ideas for 
term 3 and 4 and we are very open to more 
ideas if you have some. The students have 
enjoyed activities from the past such as 
swimming, tree planting, surfing and much 
more. This term the JSC organised a pyjama and movie day that all the students enjoyed. We have been 
adding gold coin donations to our activities because we are saving up for new goal post pads and sandpit 
equipment. Most of the buckets and shovels are broken so they are unsafe to use so we would like to buy 
new equipment. The assemblies have been going great this year and we hope to see more parents/carers 
show up and hear us sing, recite the acknowledgment to country and share our work with each other. 
  Thank you for all your support this semester, the Junior School Council 
 

 

 

   



 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

COMMUNITY NOTICES 



Health and PE 
Congratulations on a terrific semester 
of PE and Sport classes everyone!  
 

When we rewind, it has included swimming, 
athletics and cross-country sessions; a hockey 
clinic; the Geelong Football Club football 
clinics; team-work challenges and activities; 
and soccer and AFL sessions with a focus on 
developing our kicking skills.  
Most impressively, all students have enacted 
their positive school-wide behaviours 
throughout the sessions such as being a learner 
and being responsible, safe and respectful.  
Next term we will move our skill development to 
throwing and passing skills and incorporate our 
very own Cudgee PS Olympics! 
 

Tutor Learning  
I’ve been very fortunate to be given the 
opportunity to work with students develop their 
numeracy and literacy skills in tutoring 
sessions.  
Our numeracy focus has been on developing 
our place value, addition and subtraction skills. 
In literacy we have been decoding difficult 
words and developing our reading fluency and 
expression.  
I wanted to commend each student on their 
genuine efforts to improve their skills in each 
session. Well done.  
 
Mr McCluggage  
 
  
 
 
 

 

 

Drink Bottle Challenge 
 
 Physical Education 

Hockey Clinic 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cudgee Primary School has achieved Blue Level 
Acknowledgement for our commitment to 
implementing the essential features of tier 1 School-
Wide Positive Behaviour Support (SWPBS) in 2024. 
SWPBS implementation can take between three to 
five years and it is great to celebrate our commitment 
to creating a safe, respectful, responsible 
and effective learning environment.   



Looking to  
enrol at Cudgee 
Primary School 
in 2025? 
 
For new families with 
children in kindergarten this 
year, we invite you to make a 
time to have a tour of the 
school to find out more about 
our learning programs.   
 
During Term Four, we run a number of sessions to make the transition from kindergarten to 
school as smooth as possible. Starting in late October we run ‘Clubs’ sessions on a 
fortnightly basis. For these sessions, Foundation to Grade Six students are organised into 
four multi-aged groups and complete fun cooking and craft-based activities. These are a 
great opportunity for prospective students to become familiar with the school environment 
and our students. Statewide transition day also takes place on Tuesday the 10th of 
December this year.  
 

Please call 5567 6346 to arrange a tour 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

3 Hallowells Road, Cudgee, Victoria 3265 
m: 0438 659 095   p: (03) 5567 6346 
e: cudgee.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  
w: www.cudgeeps.vic.edu.au 
 

    
A vibrant school community growing together in an engaging learning environment. 

- Equity and Respect - Risk Taking – Leadership – Friendship – Participation – 

 
FOR SALE 
Ezy Trail 
Camper 
2019 
$15 000.00  
 
Please contact Fiona at school for further information  
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